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Having and knowing your local councillor means much easier for the councillor and the resident to 
meet together to discuss a particular issue, whether that be a local issue or whole of shire issue. Eg. 
Roads, tourists, community services and planning.   

The past elections may have had less candidates standing, but this could be due to the fact we know 
our councillors very well as we see and mix with them in our daily lives and so if we know they are 
representing us well then “why stand against them”. It could also be that people have become less 
motivated to stand for council as it is a very time consuming position, which can effect the time you 
have to give to your own business/occupation. It would be more time consuming standing for a 
position for the whole shire as so many voters would need to be convinced of candidate’s skill set. 
You also need to be able to withstand much criticism from the public. And then the question that 
most candidates would ask “Can I really make a difference” at this local level.  

I don’t believe there is any evidence to suggest that an unsubdivided  council would encourage 
“stronger candidates” or more accountable candidates. “Well Qualified” candidates can always 
nominate whether a council is subdivided or not.  

The ward system which has evolved over the years has served the Corangamite community well.  

Councillors have committed to a 5/10 year council plan with annular reviews and set a budget to 
fund the plan from rates with contributions from the State and Commonwealth. Corangamite Shire 
has delivered a strong financial result for many years and consistently scored above average in the 
Customer Rating Surveys. Council have needed to absorb so many extra services which the state 
decrees, but have generally not funded services which are not council responsibility. This can be very 
difficult to sell to the public especially Council is ccnstantly reviewing the planning scheme shire 
wide, over a period of time.  Council are making decisions  to present Corangamite as a great place 
to live, work and visit.  

 Council Meetings are open to the public and council meetings are live streamed and held on a two 
year rotation basis in each ward.  Communication to the community is provided electronically and by 
way of newsletters and the annual calendar, as well as being able to chat to our local councillor.  

 

All this shows me that councillors can make the difficult decisions for the shire as a whole, as well as 
representing their local ward. Of course not everyone will be provided with the free services they 
want.  

 

I prefer the names of the 7 subdivisions to remain as we know them, except of course for the Central 
ward where I would favour then being called “Central Ward,” “East Central Ward” and “West Central 
Ward.” Much easer than trying to remember names that don’t say much to me about the area.  
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